

高三英语

考生注意:

- 1. 本试卷分选择题和非选择题两部分。满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。
- 2. 答题前,考生务必用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔将密封线内项目填写清楚。
- 3. 考生作答时,请将答案答在答题卡上。选择题每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑;非选择题请用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔在答题卡上各题的答题区域内作答,超出答题区域书写的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。
- 4. 本卷命题范围:高考范围。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后, 你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15.

B. £9.18.

C. £9.15.

答案是 C。

1. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. In a taxi.

B. In a lift.

C. On a bus.

2. What does the woman ask the man to do?

A. Travel with her in Edinburgh.

B. Inform her of his new address.

C. Take some medicines to Justin.

3. What music does the man prefer?

A. Jazz music.

B. Folk music.

C. Classical music.

4. When does the school year start in the woman's country?

A. In March.

B. In April.

C. In September.

5. Whose advice did the woman follow?

A. Her mother's.

B. Her sister's.

C. The shop assistant's.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段 对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. How long did the boy spend on his English homework last night?

A. 30 minutes.

B. 35 minutes.

C. 40 minutes.

7. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?

Λ. Classmates.

B. Mother and son.

C. Teacher and student.

【高三10月质量检测・英语 第1页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8, What did the man learn from the Internet?

A. Milk is low in calories and fat.

B. Milk helps kids grow tall and strong.

C. Drinking too much milk may cause weight gain.

9. What is the woman's attitude towards those experts' opinions?

A. Doubtful.

B. Favorable.

C. Unclear.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. What can we know about the restaurant?

A. It is not crowded.

B. It smells pleasant.

C. It's newly opened.

11. What does the woman think of the service?

A. Disappointing.

B. Perfect.

C. Just so-so.

12. What do the speakers decide to do?

A. Avoid trying the restaurant again.

B. Eat together in the restaurant soon.

C. Go to the restaurant a few months later.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. Where did the woman see the job ad?

A. On the window.

B. On the Internet.

C. In the newspaper.

14. What is the main duty of the job?

A. To teach people to relax.

B. To help people buy clothes.

C. To run clothing stores online.

15. What does the man say about his customers?

A. They have low expectations.

B. They are difficult to deal with.

C. They enjoy shopping.

16. When will the woman probably receive a call for an interview?

A. On Wednesday.

B. On Thursday.

C. Within a few days.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. Which subject is proper this year?

A. My small bedroom.

B. My favorite forest.

C. My lovely animal.

18. What is the minimum age limit to enter?

A. 8 years old.

B. 12 years old.

C. 15 years old.

19. What can the winners get this year? A. Membership in the club.

B. Free Countryside magazines.

C. A free family ticket to a zoo.

20. Why is the speaker giving the talk?

A. To apologize for the changes this year.

B. To tell young people of a competition.

C. To encourage children to join the club.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

Please sit and click through the following online shopping websites to find the items you have been wanting to get but haven't had time to leave the house for.

Overstock

Overstock holds tons of items in categories like furniture, home improvement, outdoor, clothing, kitchen,

【高三10月质量检测・英语 第2页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



and many other departments. Visit the home page to see featured sales and top deals. Once you're viewing all the items from a search or other sections of the site, there're many relevant filtering(筛选) options. For example, if you're looking for dining room tables, you can filter them by price, shape, material, color, brand, rating, and more.

Etsy

Anything from homemade soap to handcrafted (手工制作的) necklaces can be found at this global marketplace. You won't find the latest movies on Etsy, but you can certainly find innovative crafts made by people in their homes. Moreover, Etsy is a great way for people who craft marketable items to make a little money on the site.

Zappos

Zappos originally started with just shoes but has since expanded to offer all sorts of items, everything from women's clothing to kids' clothing, accessories for men and handbags. The website is organized well with Women, Men, Kids, Brands, Departments, and Sale being the major menu items. The website is particularly well-known thanks to countless customer-submitted stories of Zappos' employees going above and beyond to ensure their customers' shopping experiences are good.

Wish

Known by many as a cheap online shopping website, Wish is the place to go if you're looking for extraordinary deals. If you can deal with the occasional long waits to get your items, the deals might be worth it. Some of the categories you can browse through include toys, gadgets, home decoration, fashion, shoes and phone upgrades. Blitz Buy is a section of this shopping website where you can spin a wheel to get money off your purchase.

21. Which website is the best choice for craftsmen wanting to set up their own storefronts?

A. Overstock.

B. Etsy.

C. Zappos.

D. Wish.

22. What is Zappos especially famous for?

A. Its filtering options.
C. Its customer service.

B. Its influential advertising.D. Its frequent discounts.

23. What is the advantage of Wish?

A. It helps you save money.

C. It offers the latest products.

B. It provides fast delivery.

D. It shares good shopping tips.

В

Well, your questions have taken me back to the past and inspired me to reflect on my current work.

I became interested in plants when I was about six years old. I grew up in Hubei Province in central China, which is well-known for medicinal plants. My grandfather was a local herbal doctor, and had much knowledge about plant diversity. He went to the mountains to pick plants, and I helped him. So I've always had that appreciation for green diversity.

But because I was his granddaughter, I was not allowed to inherit his medicinal knowledge—he was supposed to pass that knowledge on to his son or his grandson. But I was guided and attracted by the plant diversity I saw every day in the forests. In college, I was studying forestry, and a professor would take us on field trips. In the mountains near my college, there must be 300 species of trees. So I asked him, "How can these plants come together in this place so well?" He looked at me, saying, "That's a good question. You can devote yourself to studying that question." That was the moment when I knew I wanted to be a plant biologist.

So today I'm a plant biologist who's focused on studying plant diversity. Now I work on describing new species—I'm working on describing a new ginseng(人参) species from Thailand and have also begun to describe a new grape species from Yunnan Province in southwest China.

【高三10月质量检测・英语 第3页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



I am a lucky scientist. Plants hybridize(杂交) like crazy in the wild. These kinds of processes, without proper tools, are impossible to figure out. Now we actually have various advanced tools to test our hypotheses (假设), to understand the patterns and the processes of plant evolution.

Some people may think my work is boring. But for me, it's not. We're trying to understand how humans can benefit from this vast plant diversity. Our science can teach us to conserve that plant diversity, so it can benefit not only us, but future generations. Also, our research encourages the new generation to carry on the torch. 24. What made the author decide to be a plant biologist?

A. Her early school life.

B. Her grandfather's guidance.

C. A teacher's encouragement.

D. A wonderful childhood adventure.

25. Why does the author consider herself a lucky scientist?

A. She is good at hybridizing various plants.

B. She has lots of opportunities to work in labs.

C. She is allowed to propose hypotheses in public.

D. She has many good tools to study plant evolution.

26. How does the author find her work?

A. Boring.

B. Simple

C. Impractical.

D. Meaningful.

27. Where is the text most probably taken from?

A. A journal entry.

B. An interview.

C. A biography.

D. A science report.

C

Hearing aids will become more accessible thanks to a new rule. The US Food and Drug Administration (FDA) announced on Tuesday that people can now buy hearing aids directly from a store or online, said FDA Commissioner Dr. Robert Califf. Before, Americans could only get a hearing aid with a prescription, visiting a hearing health professional and having a custom fitting. The new rule will help those with hearing loss to buy hearing aids over the counter.

Dr. Robert Califf said, "Today's action will not only help those with hearing loss gain access to more affordable and innovative production options, but it'll release the power of American industry to improve the technology in a way it'll impact the heavy burden of disability from hearing loss that affects the world."

The American Speech-Language-Hearing Association (ASHA) <u>lauded</u> the new rule made by the FDA. "ASHA fully supports the creation of this new category of over-the-counter hearing devices, which will increase the availability and affordability of hearing aids for many Americans," said Janice R. Trent, a leader of ASHA.

The new rule still doesn't ensure hearing aids are covered by insurance. Hearing aids often burn a huge hole in people's pockets with a pair costing \$4,000, according to a study published in *JAMA*. Considering that five large companies control 90% of the global marketplace for hearing aids, FDA is counting on the new rule to bring down prices by inviting more players into the market.

"I have a big smile on my face right now," said Dr. Frank Lin, director of the Cochlear Center for Hearing and Public Health. "In 1977, the only way for hearing aids to be safe and effective was that they were programmed, fitted and professionally adjusted by a licensed provider. Now the new rule could change the market. This allows more companies that are already making innovative earbuds to enter the market."

28. What does Dr. Robert Califf focus on about the new rule in paragraph 2?

A. The background of making it.

B. Its possible positive influences.

C. His worries over its acceptance.

D. His explanations of its contents.

29. What does the underlined word "lauded" mean in paragraph 3?

A. Challenged.

B. Rejected.

C. Praised.

D. Adjusted.

【高三10月质量检测・英语 第4页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



30. Why are hearing aids so expensive in America according to the text?

A. There is little competition.

B. They are in great demand.

C. They are of excellent quality.

D. More insurance is required.

- 31. Why does Dr. Frank Lin feel delighted?
 - A. More and more companies will be well monitored.
 - B. Hearing aids will be much safer and more effective.
 - C. The market of hearing aids will be more dynamic.
 - D. The process of making hearing aids will be simpler.

D

A start-up company backed by tech giants IBM and Microsoft plans to build thousands of artificial reefs across the globe to fight climate change by restoring coral reef(珊瑚礁) ecosystems.

The Reef Company plans to have its first reefs in the water by December 2022, and is encouraging more companies to fund reefs to offset(抵消) their carbon footprint. "We've calculated we need to build 2,500 reefs, each measuring 4 square kilometers, over the next 10 years to absorb the extra carbon we have on the planet at the moment," says Jeroen van de Waal, founder of The Reef Company.

Coral reefs are home to 25% of all marine life. They provide a source of income for millions of people through fishing and tourism and protect coastal communities by reducing the power of waves before they reach the shore. Yet they're under threat from global warming and 90% of all coral reefs could be lost by 2050 if nothing is done to protect them.

As well as improving biodiversity and storing carbon, The Reef Company, which is based in Portugal, hopes to give a boost to local economies and collect real-time data for researchers.

The artificial reefs are constructed from eco-friendly concrete made from recycled industrial waste and will feature consoles(控制台) filled with sensors that can measure how salty, warm and acid the ocean is. "The reefs will provide a continuously expanding set of connected sensors to gather and analyze data, generating insights in real time," says Andrés Ortolá, managing director of Microsoft Portugal.

To act as a sink for carbon dioxide, the artificial reefs will need to support plants such as seagrass and mangroves alongside coral. While coral reefs use carbon to grow, the process also lowers the pH in the water, which results in the release of CO₂. Benjamin Horton at the Earth Observatory of Singapore says artificial reefs will need to be well maintained to prove successful. "If the ecosystems are damaged, their carbon sink capacity will be affected, and the carbon stored will be released."

- 32. What does the author mainly try to do in paragraph 3?
 - A. Warn more companies of the extinction of coral reefs.
 - B. Emphasize the economic benefits of artificial coral reefs.
 - C. Show coral reefs play a role in fighting global warming.
 - D. Tell why the efforts of The Reef Company are important.
- 33. Why are the artificial coral reefs equipped with sensors?

A. To help natural coral reefs recover.

B. To monitor new industrial resources.

C. To keep track of ocean animals' health.

D. To collect real-time data of the ocean.

34. What can we learn about Benjamin Horton?

A. He shows no interest in the plan.

B. He is worried about the project.

C. He finds artificial reefs useless.

D. He is hopeful about ecosystems.

35. What is the text mainly about?

A. An attempt to fight climate change.

B. A company devoted to studying reefs.

C. A creative way to build artificial reefs.

D. An international cooperation in science.

【高三10月质量检測・英语 第5页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



第二节 (共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

It isn't uncommon to hear the praises of cooking our own meals. 36 Yet, despite these benefits, many can find cooking to be a bore. This is understandable—with cooking comes boring trips to the grocery store, dirty plates and potentially setting off your home's smoke alarm. For these reasons, cooking can be a divided hobby: 37 Regardless of which side you're standing with, cooking is clinically proven to support our mental health.

Cooking boosts self-esteem(自尊). When our mental health is suffering, it is common for how we feel about ourselves to suffer. Luckily, nailing a recipe you've been hoping to perfect can increase your self-esteem significantly. __39__

Cooking improves moods. A recent study states that incorporating creative activities into your daily life can significantly boost moods and overall well-being. 40 It highlights the connections between cooking and mood improvement. So we can't deny the science—courageously exploring your kitchen can lead to feeling better than ever.

- A. Cooking helps you build a routine.
- B. Cooking increases social connection.
- C. Some of us love it, and some of us hate it.
- D. The study qualifies cooking as a creative activity.
- E. But cooking is an interesting activity that boosts confidence.
- F. Many applaud this practice because it saves money and sharpens cooking skills.
- G. This is because the feeling of creating something others can enjoy can be very satisfying.

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 (共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

After getting an electric shock, Felix Gretarsson had to have both arms amputated(截肢) at age 26. As the ___41__ man worldwide to have both arms transplanted(移植), he's recovering his ability to make everyday __42_. As an electrician, Felix got an electric shock while he was __43_ a power line. The fire __44_ his hands and he lost consciousness. To enable him to __45__, the doctors had to cut off his arms.

This <u>46</u> turned his life upside down. Fortunately, he <u>47</u> to convince a French surgeon to perform a never-before-seen transplant of both arms. The <u>48</u>, which lasted 15 hours, took place in January 2021 in Lyon.

The Daily Mail reports the surprise of the scientific community in reaction to his 49 progress after the surgery. 50, although the doctors 51 he'd be able to regain the use of his hands in two years, he started to move his 52 only nine months after the surgery.

While Felix couldn't feel his hands in the first few months, he can now write with his hands and use his phone <u>53</u>. Though he still has to overcome many difficulties to <u>54</u> his daily routine, the 49-year-old gains more <u>55</u> every day—"I can go to a café and I don't have to ask others to search my pocket to get the change..."

He's full of <u>56</u> for all the people who've helped him. "I'm honored to always <u>57</u> the goodness of those kind people," says Felix.

【高三10月质量检测・英语 第6页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



Since he doesn't have full strength and mobility, he <u>58</u> at times, but compared to having no arms at all, it's already been a 59. And his greatest joy now, he says, is being able to 60 his children again. D. last 41. A. best B. first C. fastest 42. A. decisions C. comparisons D. comments B. gestures 43. A. purchasing B. advertising C. stealing D. repairing 44. A. consumed B. lightened C. cleaned D. exposed 45. A. survive C. move B. change D. behave 46. A. recovery C. accident B. journey D. competition C. failed 47. A. pretended B. managed D. refused 48. A. incident C. performance D. operation B. donation 49. A. astonishing C. slight D. gradual B. slow 50. A. Instead C. Indeed D. Again B. Moreover 51. A. promised C. denied B. estimated D. complained 52. A. head D. fingers C. nose B. eyes 53. A. normally D. nervously C. suddenly B. strangely 54. A. look at C. return to D. count on B. think of 55. A. popularity D. generosity B. independence C. cooperation 56. A. concern D. gratitude B. sympathy C. wish 57. A. generate D. receive B. spread C. miss D. apologizes 58. A. struggles B. hesitates C. compromises D. destination 59. A. routine C. blessing B. praise D. hear 60. A. beat B. see C. hug 第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

A book club can be a great way to develop an appreciation for reading. Whether you are currently busy running a new book club 61 plan to set one up, you can make it a great experience for everyone 62 (involve) by planning and managing it well.

The number and types of members have huge impacts on the <u>63</u> (succeed) of a book club. "My book club includes an amazing group of diverse women," says Tracy Weir, of Kennesaw, Georgia. "They make me really think." Actually, a book club isn't <u>64</u> (necessary) something you do with all of your best friends, but can be an excellent way to hear viewpoints from different types of people.

"It's often much <u>65</u> (good) if they're not good friends," says Los Angeles-based book club facilitator Julie Goler. In the beginning, she suggests inviting five friends who're solid readers. Then, ask them to identify a couple of other <u>66</u> (candidate). In terms of hard numbers, Goler <u>67</u> (prefer) a membership of 12 to 15 per group.

When it comes to <u>68</u> (choose) the meeting time and the location, Goler suggests selecting a day <u>69</u> generally works well for all the members, and suggests keeping the location convenient. The location should also be quiet enough <u>70</u> a lively discussion to occur.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每 旬中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(Λ),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

【高三10月质量检测・英语 第7页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下而写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

Dear Mary,

The Mid-Autumn Festival is around a corner. I'd like to invite you to celebrate the festival with me.

The festival, which falls on the fifteenth day of the eight lunar month, is one of the most important festivals in China. It is saying that the festival is celebrated because an ancient story. The festival was also a day for Chinese people to get together. People working in different places will return to their hometowns. They will appreciate the moons with their family while enjoyed delicious mooncakes, a traditional delicacy on this special occasion.

I would be more than happily if you could to accept my invitation. I'm looking forward to yours coming.

Yours sincerely, Li Hua

第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

你的英语老师将在课上组织题为"我的一次志愿服务经历"讲故事比赛。请你写一篇参赛稿,内容包括:

- 1. 简介这次经历;
- 2. 你的感受与收获。

注意:

- 1. 词数 100 左右;
- 2. 短文题目已为你写好。

One of My volunteer experiences

【高三10月质量检测・英语 第8页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



高三英语参考答案、提示及评分细则

听力部分录音稿

(Text 1)

- M: At which stop will we get off?
- W: We still have three more stops to go.

(Tert 2)

- M. Rosy. I'm leaving for Edinburgh on business the day after tomorrow. Would you like me to take anything to Justin?
- W; Yeah, Here's his address. Please take it with you, And please give him these medicines when you see him there,

(Tert 3)

- M. Jane, would you mind turning down the music?
- W: Why? I thought you would like to listen to some music while working.
- M: Yeah, but, you know, jazz and classical are not really my thing. I prefer folk.

(Text 4)

- W: When does the school year start in Japan?
- M: In April. Do you start in September?
- W: No. in my country we start one month earlier than Japan.
- M: That's next month!

(Text 5)

- M: Wow, you wear a long coat.
- W: Well, my mom said I ought to get a really warm coat, so I tried on this long one, but my sister said the short one was more fashionable and so did the shop assistant.
- M: But you bought the long one in the end.
- W: Yeah.

(Text 6)

- M: Have you finished your English homework?
- W: Yes, I spent forty minutes on it last night,
- M: I didn't start it until nine thirty last night, and finished it at ten five.
- W: What did you do before that?
- M: I had to do my physics exercises first.
- W: But we have no physics lesson today.
- M: That's true. I'm weak in physics, so I have to follow our teacher's advice.
- W: You are really a good boy. No wonder you are making progress in physics,

(Text 7)

- W: Darling, you must have forgotten to buy milk on your way home.
- M: No. actually. I bought some soy milk instead.
- W: Why? Was all the milk sold out before you got there?
- M; No. I went online today, and some experts said milk is not always good for people's health, because milk is high in calories and fat. So drinking too much of it may cause you to gain weight. Also, milk doesn't actually help kids grow tall and strong.
- W: Uh, so you didn't buy any milk today? Listen, I've been drinking milk since I was a baby. Look at me,.. Am I healthy enough? Don't believe those so-called experts. Their opinions always change.

$(Text \ 8)$

- M: Did you enjoy the meal at the restaurant. Emma?
- W: I didn't really like it all that much.
- M: What do you think the problem was?
- W; Well, the restaurant is pretty new. I don't think it was ready to open, though there were many diners there. It had the unpleasant smell of paint.
- M: You are right. How did you feel about the foods?
- W. The foods weren't what we had expected. They were in such a hurry and the meat needed cooking a bit longer. Be expensive.
- M; I don't think the service was good, either,

【高三 10 月质量检测・英语参考答案 第 1 页(共 6 页)】

宣方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- W. Yes, the service certainly didn't add something good to this experience. The waiters didn't look experienced.
- M: Would you like to return to this restaurant?
- W: Certainly not. Maybe we could try it again in a few months when all things have settled down.
- M: I couldn't agree more,

(Text 9)

- M: Good afternoon. Can I help you?
- W: I'm here to ask about the job you have posted on the window,
- M: Yes. We are hiring personal shoppers. We posted the job on the Internet as well. Do you have any experience?
- W: Well,... I have a lot of experience helping people shop. I like to help people and I'm very good at finding things that they might like.
- M: Who have you helped?
- W: Let me see... I've helped my mother, my aunt, and many of my friends.
- M. I see, Well, you should know that it is difficult to satisfy our customers. They are busy people who want nice clothes, but don't have time to do a lot of shopping themselves.
- W: That sounds perfect for me. I don't mind spending my days in stores. I choose things very carefully.
- M: You should know that our customers have high expectations. You may find working with them quite challenging.
- W: I'm prepared for that. When will you be doing interviews?
- M; Well, today is Wednesday,.. So, I think we'll start them from tomorrow. If you are chosen for an interview, we'll call you within a few days,

(Text 10)

M: We at the Countryside Club love the outdoors and we want young people to love it, too. That's why, once again, we are holding a writing competition. Last year, we asked children to write about their favorite animal from the British countryside. This year, the subject is different. We want you to write about your favorite place in Britain. It could be a beach, a forest, a park or a mountain. But it must be outdoors. You can't write about your bedroom! So, if you're between the ages of eight and fifteen, start writing! Last year, you had to be less than 12 years old, but we decided to change it this year. You must write between 200 and 400 words. The best ones will appear in our *Countryside* magazine. The winners will also get a free family ticket to London Zoo. If you want to enter, please send your entry to 25 Black Street, Portland—that's 25 Black Street. Portland. Your entry must arrive before the 14th October. We look forward to reading your entries!

参考答案

1~5 CCBAA 6~10 BACAC 11~15 ACABB 16~20 CBACB

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇应用文。文章主要介绍了四个购物网站的相关信息。

- 21. B 细节理解题。根据 Etsy 部分"Moreover. Etsy is a great way for people who craft marketable items to make a little money on the site,"可知,手艺人可以在 Etsy 网站设立自己的店面。
- 22. C 细节理解题。根据 Zappos 部分"The website is particularly well-known thanks to countless customer-submitted stories of Zappos' employees going above and beyond to ensure their customers' shopping experiences are good, "可知,Zappos 因为其出色的客户服务而尤其闻名。"
- 23. A 推理判断题。根据 Wish 部分"Known by many as a cheap online shopping website. Wish is the place to go if you're looking for extraordinary deals. If you can deal with the occasional long waits to get your items, the deals might be worth it."及"Blitz Buy is a section of this shopping website where you can spin a wheel to get money off your purchase."可推断,Wish 是一个能够帮助你省钱的购物网站。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。文中作者介绍了自己喜欢上植物的过程、立志成为植物生物学家的原因以及所从事的研究工作。

- 24. C 细节理解题。根据第三段的内容,尤其是"He looked at me, saying, 'That's a good question. You can devote yourself to studying that question, 'That was the moment when I knew I wanted to be a plant biologist, "可知,是一位老师的鼓励使作者立志成为植物生物学家的。
- 25. D 细节理解题。根据第五段"I am a lucky scientist,"及"Now we actually have various advanced tools to test our hypotheses(假设), to understand the patterns and the processes of plant evolution,"可知,作者觉得身为科学家的自己很幸运是因为她拥有许多先进的工具去研究植物进化,从而更加深入了解植物的多样性。
- 26. D 推理判断题。根据最后一段的内容可知,作者认为自己的工作可以敦促人们保护生物多样性,从而使人类自身获益,此外,作者的研究工作也会激励后代继续这一伟大的使命。由此可推断,作者认为她的工作是很有意义的。
- 27. B 文章出处题。通读全文,尤其是文章第一段可推断,作者应该是在采访中回答记者提出的问题,故本文最有可能出自一则"采访"。

【高三 10 月质量检测・英语参考答案 第 2 页(共 6 页)】

10 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。美国食品和药物管理局宣布人们现在可以直接从商店或网上购买助听器,这一新规将会使得助听器更便 宜、更容易获得。

- 28. B 细节理解题。第二段 Dr. Robert Califf 主要谈到这一新规不仅将帮助丧失听力的人获得更负担得起和具有创新性的产品选择而且将释放美国工业的力量来改进相应的技术,由此可知,本段主要谈及这一新规可能会带来的积极影响。
- 29. C 词义猜测题。根据画线词后"'ASHA fully supports the creation of this new category of over-the-counter hearing devices...'" 中的 supports 可知,画线词与 Praised 的意思最为接近。
- 30. A 推理判断题。根据第四段"Considering that five large companies control 90% of the global marketplace for hearing aids, FDA is counting on the new rule to bring down prices by inviting more players into the market,"可知,考虑到五家大公司控制着全球90%的助听器市场,FDA 指望新规能通过邀请更多的参与者进入市场来降低助听器的价格。由此可推断,美国的助听器价格高的原因是市场竞争小。
- 31. C 推理判断题。根据最后一段,尤其是"'Now the new rule could change the market. This allows more companies that are already making innovative earbuds to enter the market,'"可推断,Dr. Frank Lin 感到欣喜是因为新规允许更多公司进军助听器市场,这将会使得该市场更有活力,而不是由少数公司垄断。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。由科技巨头 IBM 和微软背书的一家初创公司计划在全球建造数千个人工珊瑚礁,试图通过恢复珊瑚礁生态系统来应对气候变化。

- 32. D 推理判断题。通读第三段可知,本段主要介绍了珊瑚礁的重要性以及珊瑚礁面临的威胁。又根据文章前两段提到的 The Reef Company 建造人工珊瑚礁的努力可推断,作者在本段主要想说明为什么 The Reef Company 的努力是有重要意义的。
- 33. D 细节理解题。根据第五段"... will feature consoles(控制台) filled with sensors that can measure how salty, warm and acid the ocean is. 'The reefs will provide a continuously expanding set of connected sensors to gather and analyze data, generating insights in real time,'"可知,遍布人工珊瑚礁的传感器可以被用来收集关于海洋的实时数据。
- 34. B 推理判断题。根据最后一段·尤其是"Benjamin Horton at the Earth Observatory of Singapore says artificial reefs will need to be well maintained to prove successful. 'If the ecosystems are damaged, their carbon sink capacity will be affected, and the carbon stored will be released.'"可知,Benjamin Horton 指出,人工珊瑚礁需要得到良好的维护,才能证明其成功,如果生态系统被破坏,那么储存的碳就会被释放出来。由此可推断,Benjamin Horton 对这个建造人工珊瑚礁的项目是有点担忧的。
- 35. A 主旨大意题。通读全文,尤其是文章第一段可知,文章主要介绍了一家初创公司应对气候变化的努力,即建造人工珊瑚礁。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。很多人都认为自己做饭麻烦且无聊,但是自己做饭对心理健康有益。本文主要介绍了自己做饭可以带来的一些心理健康方面的益处。

- 36. F 根据空前"It isn't uncommon to hear the praises of cooking our own meals, "及空后"Yet, despite these benefits,.."可知,F项 "许多人称赞这种做法,因为它既省钱又能提高烹饪技巧"符合。
- 37. C 根据空前"For these reasons, cooking can be a divided hobby;"及空后"Regardless of which side you're standing with..."可知, C 项"有些人喜欢烹饪,有些人讨厌烹饪"符合。
- 38. B 根据空后的内容,尤其是关键信息 to build community 和 social interaction 可知,B项"烹饪可以增加你的社交联系"适合作本段的主题句。
- 39. G 根据空前"Luckily, nailing a recipe you've been hoping to perfect can increase your self-esteem significantly, "可知,该空会解释为什么烹饪能够增强自信心,故 G 项"这是因为创造别人喜欢的东西的感觉是非常令人满足的"符合。
- 40. D 根据本段的主题句"Cooking improves moods."及空前"A recent study states that incorporating creative activities..."可知,D 项"该研究将烹饪定义为一种创造性活动"符合。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。文章主要讲述了一名双臂被截肢的电工做了双臂移植手术之后活动能力逐渐恢复的故事。

- 41. B 根据下文 a never-before-seen transplant 可知,此处是指世界上第一个(first)接受双臂移植的人。
- 42. B 他正在恢复做出目常手势(gestures)的能力。
- 43. D 身为电工的 Felix 在修理(repairing)输电线的时候遭受电击。
- 44. A 大火吞噬了(consumed)他的双手,他失去了意识。
- 45. A 为了让他生存(survive)下来,医生不得不截去他的双臂。
- 46.C 这次事故(accident)把他的生活搅得天翻地覆。
- 47.B 幸运的是,他成功地(managed)说服了一名法国外科医生为他进行了一次前所未有的双臂移植手术。
- 48. D 这次手术(operation)于 2021年1月在法国里昂进行,持续了 15 个小时。
- 9. A 据《每日邮报》报道,科学界对他术后惊人的(astonishing)恢复感到惊讶。
- 50. C 事实上(Indeed),虽然医生估计(estimated)他在两年后才能重新使用他的手,但他在术后 9 个月就能开始活动他的手指 (fingers)了。

【高三10月质量检测・英语参考答案 第3页(共6页)】

11 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 51.B 见上题解析。
- 52. D 见第 50 题解析。
- 53. A 虽然在最初的几个月里, Felix 的手没有知觉, 但现在他可以用手写字, 还能正常(normally)使用手机。
- 54. C 虽然 Felix 仍需要克服许多困难才能回归(return to)日常生活,但是他日渐独立(independence)。
- 55. B 见上题解析。
- 56. D 他对所有帮助过他的人都满怀感激之情(gratitude)。
- 57. D "我很荣幸总是能收到(receive)人们的善意。"
- 58. A 由于他没有完全恢复力量和灵活度,所以他有时还是挺煎熬的(struggles),但与完全没有手臂相比,这已经是一件幸事(blessing)了。
- 59.C 见上题解析。
- 60. C 他说:他现在最大的快乐是能够再次拥抱(hug)他的孩子。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了关于创建读书俱乐部的建议。

- 61. or 考查连词。根据句意可知.此处考查"Whether...or..."的结构,意为"无论是……还是……"
- 62. involved 考查非谓语动词。分析句子成分可知,所填词为非谓语,动词 involve 与其逻辑主语 everyone 存在逻辑上的动宾关系,故此处用所给动词的过去分词,作后置定语。
- 63. success 考查词形转换。根据空前的 the 和空后的 of 可知,此处用所给动词的名词作介词 on 的宾语
- 64. necessarily 考查词形转换。此处用所给形容词的副词作状语,修饰系动词 isn't。
- 65. better 考查形容词的比较级。所填词作表语,又因为空前有修饰词 much, 故此处用所给形容词的比较级。
- 66. candidates 考查名词复数。candidate 是可数名词,根据空前的修饰词 other 可知,此处用所给名词的复数形式。
- 67. prefers 考查动词的时态和主谓一致。根据本段的谓语动词 says 和 suggests 以及下文的谓语动词 suggests 可知,此处用一般现在时,又因为主语是 Goler(指一个人),故此处用所给动词的第三人称单数形式。
- 68. choosing 考查非谓语动词。"When it comes to..."中的 to 是介词. 故此处用所给动词的动名词 choosing 作其宾语。
- 69. that/which 考查定语从句。分析句子结构可知,该空引导的是一个限制性定语从句,从句缺少主语,先行词是 a day,故此处用关系代词 that/which。
- 70. for 考查介词。根据句意"地点也应该足够安静·以便进行活跃的讨论"可知·此处用介词 for。

短文改错

Dear Mary.

The Mid-Autumn Festival is around a corner. I'd like to invite you to celebrate the festival with me.

the

The festival, which falls on the fifteenth day of the eight lunar month, is one of the most important festivals in China. It is

eighth
saying that the festival is celebrated because ∧ an ancient story. The festival was also a day for Chinese people to get together. People

said of is working in different places will return to their hometowns. They will appreciate the moons with their family while enjoyed delicious moon enjoying

mooncakes, a traditional delicacy on this special occasion.

I would be more than happily if you could to accept my invitation. I'm looking forward to yours coming. happy

Yours sincerely.

Li Hua

书面表达

One possible version:

One of My Volunteer Experiences

Last Saturday, I worked as a volunteer in a local children's hospital. I worked in the hall for most time of the day to give directions to those who seemed at a loss where to go. Besides, I helped comfort kids by sharing lovely toys with them and telling them interesting stories.

Busy and tired as I was, I felt delighted and proud after seeing the smiles on the patients' faces. Through this volunteer experience, I have learned that helping others not only brightens the day of those in need but also encourages me to be more caring and more helpful. I'd like to try more volunteer work in the future.

【高三 10 月质量检测・英语参考答案 第 4 页(共 6 页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



评分标准

(一)语法填空评分原则

形式正确,拼写无误,大小写无误,方可得分。

(二)短文改错评分原则

格式规范,拼写无误,大小写无误,方可得分。

- (三)书面表达评分原则
 - 1. 本题总分为 25 分,按 5 个档次给分。
- 2. 评分时, 先根据文章的内容和语言初步确定其所属档次, 然后以该档次的要求来衡量、确定或调整档次, 最后给分。
 - 3. 词数少于80或多于120的,从总分中减去2分。
 - 4. 评分时应注意的主要内容为:内容要点、应用词汇和语法结构的丰富性和准确性及上下文的连贯性。
- 5. 拼写与标点符号是语言准确性的一个方面,评分时,应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。英、美拼写及词汇 用法均可接受。
 - 6. 如书写较差以致影响交际,可将分数降低一个档次。

书面表达各档次的给分范围和要求

第五档(21~25分)

完全完成了试题规定的任务。

- 覆盖所有内容要点。
- ——应用了较多的语法结构和词汇。
- 一 语法结构或词汇方面有些许错误,但为尽力使用较复杂结构或较高级词汇所致;具备较强的语言运用能力。
 - 一 有效地使用了语句间的连接成分,使全文结构紧凑。

完全达到了预期的写作目的。

第四档(16~20分)

完成了试题规定的任务。

- ——虽漏掉一两个次重点,但覆盖所有主要内容。
- ——应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求。
- ——语法结构或词汇方面应用基本准确,些许错误主要是因尝试较复杂语法结构或词汇所致。
- ——应用简单的语句间的连接成分,使全文结构紧凑。

达到了预期的写作目的。

第三档(11~15分)

基本完成了试题规定的任务。

- ——虽漏掉一些内容,但覆盖所有主要内容。
- 一 应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求。

【高三 10 月质量检测・英语参考答案 第 5 页(共 6 页)】

13 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 有一些语法结构或词汇方面的错误,但不影响理解。
- ——应用简单的语句间的连接成分,使全文内容连贯。

基本达到了预期的写作目的。

第二档(6~10分)

未适当完成试题规定的任务。

- 一一漏掉或未描述清楚一些主要内容,写了一些无关内容。
- 一词法结构单调,词汇知识有限。
- 一有一些语法结构或词汇方面的错误,影响了对写作内容的理解。
- 一 较少使用语句间的连接成分,内容缺少连贯性。

信息未能清楚地传达给读者。

第一档(1~5分)

未完成试题规定的任务。

- ——明显遗漏主要内容,写了一些无关内容,原因可能是未理解试题要求。
- 一语法结构单调,词汇知识有限。
- 一 较多语法结构或词汇方面的错误·影响对写作内容的理解。
- ——缺乏语句间的连接成分,内容不连贯。

信息未能传达给读者。

不得分(0分)

未能传达给读者任何信息:内容太少,无法评判;所写内容均与所要求内容无关或所写内容无法看清。

【高三 10 月质量检测・英语参考答案 第 6 页(共 6 页)】

14 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线





官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830